
TOWN OF SMITHVILLE 
PLANNING BOARD MINTES 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 5, 2025 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER:  Board member Kehl called the meeting to order at 6:37 p.m. 
 
II. ATTENDANCE: 
Planning Board Members Present:  Marie Kehl, Joseph Warren, Kenneth Whitmore, 
and Donna Marie Utter, Clerk. 
 
Planning Board Members Absent: Robert Brooks and Joseph Brant 
 
Others in Attendance:   
 
III.  REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
- Motion made by Board member Whitmore, seconded by Board member Warren to 
approve the February 5, 2025 minutes as presented.  
 
IV.   NEW BUSINESS:   
  1.  Flood Plain Information -  Board member Kehl pulled the flood plain law 
and printed it off.  Shane Butler had someone inquire about it and she pulled the law 
just for informational purposes the Board.  It was suggested that an updated flood plain 
map be requested. 
   
   
V.  OLD BUSINESS: 
  1.  Solar Energy Systems Law – A copy of the first 5 pages of the proposed 
law with revisions from previous discussions was given to the Board for their review 
and comments.  Board members will review those pages for any changes to be 
discussed and made at the next meeting in April. 
 
 
VI.  ADJOURNMENT:    
-  A motion to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. was made by Board member Whitmore, seconded 
by Board member Kehl.   
 
Next Planning Board Meeting is Wednesday, April 2, 2025 at 6:30 p.m.   
 
 


